Public Notice

The City of Houston (City) through its Housing and Community
Development Department (HCDD), requests City Council to
authorize and approve a Tenth Amendment to the Hurricane lke
Community Development Block Grant Disaster Recovery (CDBG-
DR 2) Program Rental Housing Projects Round 2 Subrecipient
Agreement (#13-181-000-7294) between the City and the Texas
General Land Office (GLO). The proposed amendment will extend
the term of the agreement from September 30, 2024, to August 31,
?}?25%, agd revise contractual language. There will be no changes to
e funding.

The Subrecipient Agreement allowed the City to carry out
multifamily activities which included rehabilitation, reconstruction,
and new construction of subsidized housing benefiting low-to-
moderate income families. The proposed extension accommodates
the completion and closeout of the St. Elizabeth Place Rehabilitation
Proiect, an 85-unit Multifamily rental housing complex in the Lyons
Avenue Corridor in Houston’s Fifth Ward.

The public has fifteen (15) days to comment on these proposed
items. The fifteen-day period extends from Friday, October 25,
2024, through Saturday, November 9, 2024. Upon completion of the
fifteen-day public comment period, HCDD will take this item to City
Council. For additional information on this item, contact Estrella
Colén at 832.394.0079. Written comments can be submitted by email
to Estrella.Colon@houstontx.gov.

For specific questions or concerns about landlord/tenant relations,
please contact Yolanda Guess-Jeffries at (832) 394-6200 ext 1. For
any information about our Complaints and Appeals Process, please
access the following: https://houstontx.gov/housina/complaints.
html and https://houstontx.gov/housi g[agglgalg,h'rml For more
information abouf HCDD and |Ts programs, please access HCDD’s

website at www.h




